CENTRAL NINE'S MISSION IS "TO ENGAGE,
SUPPORT, AND EMPOWER STUDENTS BY

PROVIDING ACTIVE, CAREER-BASED

CAREER CENTER
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STAFF SERVICES (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, PROGRAMS, STAFFING)

Staffing
We are currently seeking a Precision Machining Instructor and Welding Instructor for the 2023-2024 school year.

Awards Day 2023
Awards Day will take place on Thursday, May 4. Programs will move through the Auto Service lab for recognition. Both sessions will
stream live on Facebook.

CTSOs

It's a big week for Career and Technical Education Student Organizations. A handful of students are competing in the state HOSA
competition April 10-12. Students in Skills USA will compete this weekend April 14-15 in the State Competition. Good luck to all those
students and advisors participating.

Evaluation
Formal observations by Mr. Joe Preda and Mr. Mike Quaranta continue. The Evaluation Committee will begin meeting on April 13 to
review, analyze, and possibly make changes to the evaluation tool for the 2023-2024 school year.

STUDENT SERVICES

Marketing/Recruiting
3/1 Perry Meridian MS students touring the Aviation Technology Center
3/1 ECE interviews for 23-24 school year
3/2 Indiana Creek 8th Graders Recruitment Presentations
3/7 Roncalli Career Fair
3/14 Exercise Science Interview at Franklin Central
3/16 Career Day
3/16 NTHS Induction Ceremony
3/17 Custer Baker Intermediate School Presentations
3/20 Custer Baker Intermediate School Presentations
3/23 Custer Baker Intermediate School Presentations

Marketing/Recruiting

We are receiving several calls from employers who are posting jobs on our Canvas Job Board. Due to Spring Breaks, (ours and partner
schools) presentations were somewhat limited this month, however we are receiving requests to visit middle schools to help prepare
students to complete a four-year plan keeping Central Nine in mind. NTHS has 75 new inductees and 23 returning students this year. CNA
interviews have been completed and notifications have been made for the 23-24 school year. ECE and Exercise Science interviews are
ongoing and notifications will be made for ECE after spring break. Exercise Science notifications are being made as interviews are
happening.Cosmetology interviews and selections by Paul Mitchell the School have been completed.

Administration / Student Services Office

New student registration has begun at the sending high schools and Counselors are submitting master enrollment spreadsheets. An extra
week was added to the deadline for guaranteed enrollment spots for partner schools at the school’s request. We have started the tracking
process for dual credit enrollment for third quarter. Third quarter grades have been sent to partner schools.

Supportive Services

Work Ethic students are gearing up for their final qualifications regarding the Work Ethic Certification with Mock Interviews ongoing.
Several parent/teacher conferences were held before Spring Break. We are receiving scholarship applications for the Austin Speece
Memorial Scholarship. Nineovations Summer Camp is being held June 7-9 for rising 7th, 8th and 9th graders with the exception of the
Aviation track which is being held for rising 9th and 10th graders. Class offerings this year include: Aviation, Veterinary Science, Criminal
Justice, Culinary Arts, Auto Collision, Visual Communications and Dental Careers. Classes run from 8 am-noon each day.




